Tinmouth Community Fund meeting minutes
June 9, 2018

Present:  Jan Krantz (Chair), Ray Pratt (Vice Chair), Cathy Reynolds (Treasurer), Patti Macaluso and Helen Mango (Secretary).  Also in attendance: Gail Fallar.

Jan called the meeting to order at 10:11 a.m.  

Jan reviewed the minutes of Feb. 10, 2018.  Cathy moved that the minutes be approved.  Seconded by Ray.  Motion carried.

Cathy gave the Scholarship Committee report.  There were 13 applications.  There was some concern about the care taken in the writing of applications by some applicants. The application for next year has been amended to include a statement about requiring correct spelling and grammar.  Cathy shared the results with the TCF group.  The Mill River High School guidance office was very helpful in getting eligible students to apply.  The award ceremony will be held on June 19 at the Old Firehouse.  There was discussion about following up with past grant recipients to see where they went in life.

Cathy then gave the Treasurer’s report:
Collected for scholarships: $5568.  Of this, the Plant Sale brought in $4760.  The Community fund has raised $800 so far (of which $500 was designated for camp scholarships).

Cathy made a motion to withdraw $3500 from the Reserve Fund for post-secondary scholarships (in addition to using cash on hand).  Seconded by Jan.  Motion carried.

The K-12 Camp Scholarship committee has recommended that $1000 be allocated next year, with up to $250 available per applicant with a hard deadline (currently the deadline is “until funds are allocated”).  It is possible that if the deadline passes and not all funds are allocated, individual grants may be increased.  Cathy made a motion to this effect.  Seconded by Jan.  Motion carried.

Jan reported that Elisabeth Marx from the Vermont Community Foundation (VCF) gave a presentation after the annual meeting on planned giving.  She recommended that the TCF form a committee to facilitate planned giving and create a letter to post on the website to help people decide if they wish to include the TCF in their planned giving.  The VCF has expertise available to help.  Jan will contact TCF members to see who might be interested in joining this committee.

Jan discussed planting a tree in honor of Ramsay Yoder for all his work in creating and supporting the TCF.  Motion to allocate up to $500 for an honorary tree made by Jan, seconded by Cathy.  Motion carried.

Cathy thanked Jan for her organization and leadership.

Jan moved, seconded by Helen, to adjourn at 11:13.  Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Helen Mango, Secretary
